

Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

April 10, 2002

Honorable Marvin E. Pratt Alderman, 1st Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

1ST ALD. DIST. – FILE #011655 REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH 18TH STREET FROM WEST HAMPTON AVENUE TO A POINT SOUTH

Dear Alderman Pratt:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Pastor Joe Young of Zion Hill Missionary Baptist Church to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the parking restriction is no longer necessary since the factory that requested it has moved out of the area several years ago. Restoring the parking will also provide additional parking for the patrons of the church.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

April 1, 2002

Honorable Marvin E. Pratt Alderman, 1st Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

1ST ALD. DIST. – FILE #011655 INSTALL WINTER PARKING ON NORTH 24TH STREET AND NORTH 24TH PLACE FROM WEST CAPITOL DRIVE TO WEST HOPE AVENUE

#### Dear Alderman Pratt:

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the abovecaptioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a survey indicated that a majority of the residents affected are in favor of this installation, we have no objection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

April 10, 2002

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

3RD ALD. DIST. – FILE #011655
REMOVE NO PARKING AND INSTALL
30 MINUTE PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF
EAST KENWOOD BOULEVARD FROM
NORTH OAKLAND AVENUE WEST TO THE ALLEY

Dear Alderman D'Amato:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Mr. Eric Wagner to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that this change will provide additional turnover parking in an area with high on-street parking demand. We, therefore, recommend that the parking be restored.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Pelenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

April 10, 2002

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

3RD ALD. DIST. – FILE #011655
REMOVE NIGHT PARKING EXCEPTION
ON EAST KENWOOD BOULEVARD FROM
NORTH OAKLAND AVENUE TO
NORTH CAMBRIDGE AVENUE

Dear Alderman D'Amato:

Since East Kenwood Boulevard was removed from the through highway list with the installation of the traffic circles at North Bartlett Avenue and at North Newhall Street the legislation for the above-captioned parking exception should also be removed. This change we propose will only correct City ordinance, and will not affect signing, nor have effect on you constituents.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

лні:фр



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

April 8, 2002

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

> 3RD ALD. DIST. – FILE #011655 REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH FRATNEY STREET FROM EAST VIENNA AVENUE TO A POINT NORTH

### Dear Alderman D'Amato:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Ms. Sue Olaciregui of F. Barkow Inc. to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the area affected only abuts the property of F. Barkow Inc. and, therefore, we have no objection to removing the parking restriction.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

1HI:qle0



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

April 19, 2002

Honorable Paul a. Henningsen Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

4TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011655
INSTALL HORSE AND SURREY STANDS
VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN THE
4TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT

# Dear Alderman Henningsen:

In response to your request we will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to designate the following locations as horse and surrey stands:

- 1. On the east side of North Old World 3rd Street from West Kilbourn Avenue to a point north
- 2. On the south side of West Michigan Street from North 3rd Street to a point west
- 3. On the north side of East Wells Street from North Jackson Street to a point west

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

JHI:dletO



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko
Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

March 28, 2002

Honorable Paul A. Henningsen Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

4TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011655
REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS
VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN THE
4TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT

# Dear Alderman Henningsen:

As part of our on-going effort to verify field parking sign installations with ordinance records on file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the parking restrictions listed below are not present in the field. The area residents or businesses have not questioned the absence of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer needed. We, therefore, recommend that the ordinances be repealed. The changes we propose will only correct City ordinances and will not affect field signing, nor have any effect on your constituents.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the following restrictions:

- North 13th Street from West Clybourn Street to West Michigan Street Two Hour Parking
- 2. North 24th Street from West Wells Street to a point south No Parking
- 3. North 33rd Street from West Vliet Street to West McKinley Boulevard Three Hour Parking

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

лн:dleДО



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko
Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

April 4, 2002

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

5TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011655
REMOVE NO PARKING AND
INSTALL NO STOPPING, TOW-AWAY ZONE
ON THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH 79TH STREET
FROM WEST BURLEIGH STREET SOUTH TO
THE ALLEY

Dear Alderman Bohl:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

March 28, 2002

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

> 5TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011655 INSTALL TWO HOUR PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST CAPITOL DRIVE FROM NORTH 83RD STREET TO NORTH 84TH STREET

## Dear Alderman Bohl:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Ugent Furs to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since your office indicated that a majority of the residents/businesses affected are in favor of this installation, we have no objection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

April 11, 2002

Honorable Fredrick G. Gordon Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

7TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011655
REMOVE ONE HOUR PARKING AND
INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST
SIDE OF WEST FOND DU LAC AVENUE
FROM NORTH 21ST STREET TO
A POINT 150 FEET NORTHWEST

Dear Alderman Gordon:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Ms. Judith Dunlap of Legacy Bank to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting the banks drive-through operation have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling northwestbound on West Fond du Lac Avenue when vehicles park close to the driveway. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase exiting motorists' visibility of northwestbound traffic.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

March 28, 2002

Honorable Fredrick G. Gordon Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

7TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011655 REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN THE 7TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT

### Dear Alderman Gordon:

As part of our on-going effort to verify field parking sign installations with ordinance records on file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the parking restrictions listed below are not present in the field. The area residents or businesses have not questioned the absence of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer needed. We, therefore, recommend that the ordinances be repealed. The changes we propose will only correct City ordinances and will not affect field signing, nor have any effect on your constituents.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the following restrictions:

- 1. North 26th Street from West North Avenue to West Meinecke Avenue Two Hour Parking
- 2. North 29th Street from West Meinecke Avenue to West Clarke Street Two Hour Parking
- 3. North 33rd Street from West Meinecke Avenue to West Center Street No Parking

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

O{→lb:IHL



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

April 4, 2002

Honorable Robert G. Donovan Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

8TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011655
REMOVE TWO HOUR PARKING
ON THE NORTH SIDE OF
WEST BECHER STREET FROM
SOUTH 35TH STREET TO THE ALLEY WEST

### Dear Alderman Donovan:

This is in response to a request we received from Mr. Mark Rinderle of Rinderle Tire Service to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since Mr. Rinderle owns the property adjacent to the restriction, we have no objection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

April 1, 2002

Honorable Robert G. Donovan Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

8TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011655 REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST BURNHAM STREET FROM SOUTH 37TH STREET TO THE WEST CITY LIMITS

## Dear Alderman Donovan:

This is in response to your request on behalf of local businesses to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since your office indicated that a majority of the residents/businesses affected are in favor of this removal, we have no objection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko
Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

April 1, 2002

To the Public Safety Committee Room 205, City Hall

11TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011655

REMOVE TWO HOUR PARKING

ON S. 61ST STREET FROM

WEST MORGAN AVENUE TO WEST EDEN PLACE

# Dear Chairperson:

This is in response to your request we received from Mr. Richard Donaj to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a survey indicated that a majority of the residents affected are in favor of this removal, we have no objection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

Of th: IHL



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko
Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

April 9, 2002

Honorable Michael J. Murphy Alderman, 16th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

16TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011655 INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH 37TH STREET FROM WEST JUNEAU AVENUE TO A POINT 80 FEET SOUTH

Dear Alderman Murphy:

This is in response to a request we received from Mr. Bob Plecash of Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage District (MMSD) to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the parking restriction is necessary to allow MMSD access to the pumping station in the roadway at this location.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

March 28, 2002

Honorable Willie L. Hines Alderman, 17th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

17TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #011655
REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS
VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN
THE 17TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT

## Dear Alderman Hines:

As part of our on-going effort to verify field parking sign installations with ordinance records on file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the parking restrictions listed below are not present in the field. The area residents or businesses have not questioned the absence of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer needed. We, therefore, recommend that the ordinances be repealed. The changes we propose will only correct City ordinances and will not affect field signing, nor have any effect on your constituents.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the following restrictions:

- 1. West Walnut Street, from North 11th Street to North 12th Street One Hour Parking
- 2. North 9th Street, from West Locust Street to a point south No Parking
- 3. North 12th Street, from West Lloyd Street to West Garfield Avenue Two Hour Parking

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer